
P-0787-001

Preferences for specific alternatives or options, as expressed in

comments received before and after the issuance of the DEIS, were

shared with local sponsor agencies to inform decision making. Following

the close of the 60-day DEIS public comment period in July 2008, the

CRC project's six local sponsor agencies selected a replacement I-5

bridge with light rail to Clark College as the project's Locally Preferred

Alternative (LPA). These sponsor agencies, which include the Portland

City Council, Vancouver City Council, TriMet Board, C-TRAN Board,

Metro Council, RTC Board, considered the DEIS analysis, public

comment, and a recommendation from the CRC Task Force when voting

on the LPA.

With the LPA, new bridges will replace the existing Interstate Bridges to

carry I-5 traffic, light rail, pedestrians and bicyclists across the Columbia

River. Light rail will extend from the Expo Center MAX Station in Portland

to a station and park and ride at Clark College in Vancouver. Pedestrians

and bicyclists would travel along a wider and safer path than exists

today.

For a more detailed description of highway, transit, and bicycle and

pedestrian improvements associated with the LPA, see Chapter 2 of the

FEIS.

 

P-0787-002

In 2006, the project had developed a schematic design which did not

allow for a precise cost estimate. Best available information was used at

each project stage. Later in project development, the project team was

able to develop more detailed cost estimating and conduct advanced risk

analysis. Since 2002, WSDOT has been developing a process of

determining cost and schedule estimates, the Cost Estimate Validation

Process® (CEVP®), to help deliver major projects. Compared to

conventional cost estimating, CEVP® is a risk-based estimating process,

Columbia River Crossing

Appendix P September 2011



iterative in nature, and represents a “snapshot in time” for that project

under the conditions known at that time. CEVP® is the expression of

project cost and schedule as a range rather than as a single number.

Providing cost information as a range accounts for risk factors that might

otherwise cause costs to balloon over time. The cost information is given

for the year of expenditure and addresses even “unknown” issues that

may arise. CEVP® is a construction cost estimate tool and does not

estimate long-term operations and maintenance costs. WSDOT now

mandates all projects over $25 million use the process. Chapter 4 of the

DEIS, and the Cost Risk Assessment included as an appendix to the

DEIS, include information about how costs were estimated for the DEIS.

See Chapter 4 of the FEIS for more discussion on how project costs

were estimated in the CEVP® that was conducted following publication

of the DEIS.
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